Initial Organizational Meeting Notice Dec 3, 2013

Hi all,

 

As announced, I will be leading a new SIG for the FCDCC on Video using DSLR cameras.  I plan to have an organizational meeting at my house on December 3, 2013, from 6:30pm to 8pm.  We can discuss what we want to do as a SIG, when to meet, etc. then.

 

Please come and share what your experience is with DSLR Video - all levels are welcomed. If you have a short video you would like to share, bring that as well,.  I can hook up my computer to my TV using a HDMI cable and we can see how that works for future use.  I am just beginning to explore using my DSLR for video so look forward to learning lots myself.

 

My address is 8325 Turman Ct, Ft. Collins, Co. (south end of town, nearly to Loveland).  My home phone number is 970-663-5852 and my cell phone number is 970-217-8610.  Call or email me if you need directions.  Please note the addresses in my neighborhood are very confusing - all have similar numbers.  We are the big brown house on the southwest corner of the circle, just diagonally opposite of where you enter. 

 

I hope you can come, but please let me know either way.

 

See you then.
Meeting Notes December 3, 2013

Hi all,

 

Despite bad weather, we did have a meeting last night.  Bob Gobielle and Mike Barry braved the weather and found my house.  Ken tried, but ran into traffic problems, so turned around part way here.

 

The three of us had fun chatting about video and making future plans for our SIG.  We all agreed there was plenty of stuff to learn about video including shooting with a DSLR (and maybe an iPad or cell phone to serve as second and third cameras), audio (very important), external and remote mics, lighting, editing, learning editing software (Bob and I have Adobe Premier Pro, Mike has Sony Vegas), using an iPad as a monitor, etc.  Bob shared some of the videos he has made for Meals on Wheels with us (via my laptop connected via HDMI to my big screen TV.)  We also thought learning how to use Hangout for future meetings especially for bad weather situations would be helpful.  We decided the best way to learn was by doing, so that's what we plan to do at our next meeting.

 

Next meeting:

When:  Saturday, January 4, 2014; 1pm-5pm.

Where:  Judy's house, 8325 Turman Court, Fort Collins, Co.

What:  Set up a mock interview and shoot it using several cameras, external audio, etc.  We will set up in my "studio" which is my Yoga room converted to photography studio.  I have lights, back drop, stools, H4n audio recorder, iPad with Cam Ranger, and a camera.  Bob will bring some mics, and his video camera to use as a prop not to shoot with.  The theme of the interview will be video camera versus DSLR for video.  Bob will talk about virtues of a video camera and someone else will talk about virtues of a DSLR for video (any volunteers?)   We will try out some various techniques, get a chance to use some new equipment.  Then we will share the footage from the shoot, work on editing between this meeting and the next meeting.  Then at the next meeting we will spend some more time on editing - reviewing, critiquing and sharing what we all did.  I have a big screen TV we can connect my lap top to.  To share it might be best to post on UTube and share that way.

We also agreed to reserve some time at the end of the meeting to learn and practice using Hangout.  We could also discuss how to put stuff on UTube (I know that would be helpful  for me.)

What to bring:  Your camera and laptop, iPad, cell phone or whatever you would use for Hangout so we can try it when we are all together.  If you have an iPad and Cam Ranger, you might want to bring that as well so we can see if we can get that work as an external monitor, to be used for fine focusing in manual focus mode on your camera. 

Please let me know if you plan to attend or cannot attend.  My "studio" is fairly small, think we can accommodate this group but probably not many more.  So since you are all officially in the SIG currently, you get priority before we open the meeting up to other possibly interested people.

 

Future Meetings:  We decided Saturdays during the day would work better that week nights for future meetings.   Most months the first or second Saturday works for me.  So let's plan on the following dates for the next few meetings.  Then we can re-visit after a few meetings.  Someone else may have to host the meeting in May as I will be out of town the first 3 weeks.

 

Tentative dates and times for future meetings after January:

February:  Saturday, February 8th, 1-5pm

March:  Saturday, March 8th, 1-5pm

April:  Saturday, April 5th, 1-5pm

We can continue to have the meetings at my house, or move them around to other places depending on what the group would like to do.

 

Hope everyone has a happy holiday.  You might want to start taking some video of your own.  I am planning to get some footage of my granddaughters (ages 1 and 3.5) doing Christmas stuff.  I figure it will be good practice and besides that's why I want to learn how to do it anyway.

 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

 

Look forward to seeing you all next year.  (I'll miss the FCDCC Christmas party next week.)
Meeting Notes January 4, 2014

The FCDCC Video SIG met a Judy's house on Saturday, January 4, 2014, from 1-5pm.  Just like our last meeting, it was snowy and cold outside.  Nonetheless, several members ventured out including Stephanie Cox, Ken Eis, Bob Gobielle, Betsy Katz, and Walt Lyons.

We shot some video of Bob and Betsy extolling virtues of video camera (Bob) versus DSLR cameras (Betsy) for shooting video.  We got some practice shooting video and also learned a bit about what a real video camera can do, although a DSLR camera does have some advantages.  We also learned about DLSR lenses made specifically for video (and that they can be very expensive.)

We then downloaded some of the files and Bob gave us a lesson on editing in Adobe Premier Pro via my laptop hooked via hdmi cable to my big screen tv so everyone could see. 

We practiced doing some Google hangout using our laptops and iPads, though it did not work well for all of us to try to be on my wifi at the same time.  It might be better to try again sometime with us calling in from various locations.

We discussed our next meeting.  We agreed Saturday afternoons from 1-5pm worked well and that our next meeting would be on February 8th.  Stephanie volunteered to have the meeting at her house.  We agreed to do more on the topic of audio.  Betsy suggested we do a mock news report with voice over.  We can try out different microphones, then do some editing and listening to see what works well.

If anyone has anything to add to these notes, feel free to do so.

Meeting Notes February 2014
The meeting originally scheduled for February 8 then rescheduled to February 15 was cancelled.  The next meeting is planned for March 15 and will be held at Stephanie Cox’s house.
